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DATE: December 7, 2023 
 
TO:  Contracted Responsible Units 
 
FROM: Kathy Hutter – Operations Manager 
  khutter@winnebagocountywi.gov 
  920-232-1853 
 
RE:  November 2023 Signing Municipality Update & Monthly Scale Reports   
 
Solid Waste Mourns Loss of Pat O'Brien, Chairman, Winnebago County Solid Waste 
Management Board - It is with great sadness that we report the loss of Pat O'Brien, who passed 
away on Thursday, November 30, 2023, after a short battle with cancer.  Pat was dedicated to 
fostering Solid Waste and Recycling partnerships within our Brown, Outagamie and Winnebago 
(BOW) region, and across the state with advocacy work in Associated Recyclers of Wisconsin 
(AROW), Solid Waste Association of North America (SWANA) - Badger Chapter, and 
Wisconsin Counties Solid Waste Management Association (WCSWMA).  Pat's obituary is 
online at: https://www.kesslerfh.com/obituaries/obituary-listings?obId=30017146 
 
Solid Waste Welcomes Education & Outreach Specialist to the Team – We are pleased to 
announce and welcome new employee, Kelly Reyer, to our team.  Kelly has a degree in 
Environmental Studies through UW-Oshkosh and has professional experience in graphic design, 
marketing, event planning, volunteer coordination and grant administration. She recently served 
as the Trash Free Waters Program Coordinator at Fox-Wolf Watershed Alliance. Within her role 
at Solid Waste, Kelly will work closely with our RUGs, civic groups, schools and with our Tri-
County Recycling Education Team to improve recycling and waste reduction efforts.  
 
2022 Annual Report – recently approved by the Solid Waste Management Board and included 
in this email. This is a nice wrap-up of our tonnages and programs through calendar year 2022.  
We will have a copy on our website soon.  Please contact me directly if you would like paper 
copies mailed for distribution to your key Municipal Leadership.  
 
2024 Holiday Schedule & 2024 Tipping Fee Rate Sheet – included with this email.  This 
information will be uploaded to our website during the week of January 1, 2024.  
 
Happy Holidays! - The Landfill/Transfer Station will be closed on Sat., 12/23 & Mon., 12/25.  
We will be open on Sat., 12/30, 7 a.m. – Noon, and closed Mon., 1/1.  We hope you have a safe 
and joyful Holiday Season! 
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